
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S 

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 
MAY 24, 2023 MINUTES 

 
The Superintendent Parent Advisory Committee (SPAC) is composed of parents from various 

committees at each school site to provide the Superintendent with information from the community 

and provide accurate information regarding district activities to the community. Members of this 

committee should share out all information from the meeting with their respective committees and 

school communities. 

 

• Welcome by Dr. Jeremy Goins, Executive Director of Development -Executive Services 

o Dr. Jeremy Goins opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
o He thanked the Auburndale Middle School Band for sharing their music with us today.  
o He reviewed today’s agenda.   
o Interpretation services were available for this meeting.   

• Community Builder by Dr. Jeremy Goins, Executive Director of Development -Executive 

Services 

o Attendees were able to partner up and briefly share about their students in our District.  
• Superintendent Updates by Dr. Samuel Buenrostro, Superintendent 

Dr. Buenrostro welcomed everyone. He thanked participants for representing their 
schools and ensuring that parent voices were being heard. He also thanked his Executive 
Cabinet for their collaboration and work this year.  Dr. Buenrostro said to be blessed to 
be part of our District which is well known and respected statewide. Dr. Buenrostro 
provided the following updates:   

o Corona High School was named 2022-23 Project Lead the Way Distinguished School.  
o May is Mental Health Awareness month. We partnered with PTA in their Disconnect 

to Reconnect Campaign which encourages families to disconnect from their devices 
for one hour. 

o Santiago High School Boys Lacrosse are Division 2 Champions.  
o Norco High School played Pacifica in the CIF Southern Section Division 1 Girls Softball 

Playoffs Final. 
o Baron Nguyen competed in the CIF Southern Section Golf Individual Finals.  
o Everyone was invited to attend the District Community Free Ice Cream Party today at 

6:30 p.m. The parties will be at El Cerrito Middle School, Chavez Academy, and 
Corona, Norco and Santiago High Schools. 

o Graduation and promotion ceremonies are upon us. He said the 2023 graduation 
and eighth grade promotion dates are available on our District’s website. We 
congratulate all students graduating or promoting and wish them the very best. We 
also want to thank parents for their support. 

Lastly, Br. Buenrostro thanked the parents again for their involvement in this council and for 
their advocacy. He said we greatly appreciate them being messengers to their community of 
the great work taking place in our District.  

• Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) by Dr. Charla Capps, Administrative Director – 

Educational Services  

o The LCAP is a three-year plan that describes the goals, actions, services, and 
expenditures to support positive student outcomes that address state and local 
priorities.  

o The LCAP provides an opportunity to share how, what, and why programs and 
services are selected to meet their local needs. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

o The LCAP changed the way they fund districts to allow districts to decide how to 
allocate funds based on their particular needs, using the Local Control Funding 
Formula (LCFF).  

o Funding sources under the LCAP include the LCFF Base Grant, LCFF Supplemental 
Grant, and LCDD Concentration Grant. This year, we will receive $53 million in 
Supplemental funds and additional $117 million in Concentration funds.  

o The LCAP is in alignment with our Strategic Plan, and covers areas of academic 
excellence, college and career readiness, and student safety and wellbeing, among 
others.  

o The LCAP works similarly to School Plans for Students Student Achievement (SPSA) in 
that it outlines goals and actions to best serve our students and is monitored by the 
LCAP Parent Advisory Committee.  

o Data measured in the LCAP is gather from the California School Dashboard. Parents 
can visit the website and view details for each category.  

o LCAP includes feedback from educational partners, including the LCAP Parent 
Advisory Committee, LCAP community survey, student feedback, DELAC and our 
Superintendent’s Parent Advisory Council. 

o Actions in the LCAP under academic excellence, college & career readiness, and 
student safety and wellness were described.    

o A safety guard will be placed at each elementary school. At the secondary levels, an 
additional safety guard will be added.   

• Breakout Groups 

o Members entered breakout groups and discussed the following questions: 
▪ What supports in the LCAP do you value for our students?  
▪ What supports might be missing? 
▪ Any questions?  

o The following questions/suggestions were submitted: 
▪ What is the plan to continue 1 to 1 tech devices and improve upon it? 
▪ Will the unduplicated funding be part of sec? 
▪ Will there be any additional security for high schools? 
▪ Is there a way to monitor online issues with students? 
▪ Title 1 Change for 2023-2024 
▪ Is the increase in unduplicated funding the reason for the district change to make 

all schools within CNUSD Title 1? 
▪ Can the academic support teachers be used to limit the amount of subs needed 

for training and other programs that require teachers to be out of class? This can 
save a lot per school site. 

• Parent Center Updates by Cassandra Willis, Director – Student/Family Support 

o Parent center will be closed June 19-July 7. 
 

• Meeting Closed – This concludes the meetings for the 2022-23 year.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
Attendance: 
 
Kaneesha Tarrant – Barton Elementary  
Brad Fallon- Highland Elementary  
Cherie Weatherall – Norco Elementary  
Teresa Wong – Parks Elementary  
Azucena Carorlinga- Parks Elementary  
Roy McCrory – Prado View Elementary  
Pinaz Khan – Temescal Valley Elementary 
Nettie Pritz – Temescal Valley Elementary  
Lucy Razo – VanderMolen Fundamental  
Jennifer Bedford – Wilson Elementary 
Flor Montano – Corona Fundamental  
Erika Cole – Norco Intermediate  
Tayla Sloan – Ramirez Intermediate  
Cherie Monk- Norco High School 
Mary Kim Lee – Roosevelt High School 
Nancy Hernandez- Santiago High School 
Reginald Thompkins, District Office  
Glen Gonsalves- District Office 
Kathy Lee – District Office  
Ben Roberts – District Office  
Stacy Nicola - CNUSD School Board Member  
Lisa Simon- District Office  
Evita Tapia-Gonzalez, District Office  
 


